
 ORDINANCE NO. 2016-12-114 
 

 
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING A POWER PURCHASE AGREEMENT WITH RENEWABLE 

ENERGY CREDITS WITH WCP SOLAR SERVICES, LLC 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Urbana (the “City”) is a home rule unit of local 
government pursuant to Article VII, Section 6, of the Illinois Constitution, 
1970, and may exercise any power and perform any function pertaining to its 
government and affairs; and  
 
 WHEREAS, the City believes that it is in the public interest to promote 
the use of renewable energy sources; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City seeks to enter into an agreement with a company which 
installs and operates solar arrays whereby such vendor would install such a 
solar array on City-owned property; and 
 
 WHEREAS, WCP Solar Services, LLC is willing to install, own, operate, and 
maintain a solar panel array on City-owned property which array will provide 
power to the City-owned Arbor Division Shop which could provide a savings to 
the City; and  
 
 Whereas, Renewable Energy Credits can be retained for 20 years-worth of 
electricity production out of a 25 year agreement. 
  
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the City Council of the City of Urbana, 
Champaign County, Illinois, as follows: 
 
Section 1.  A Power Purchase Agreement between the City of Urbana, Illinois, 
and WCP Solar Services, LLC, in substantially the form of the copy of said 
Agreement attached hereto and hereby incorporated by reference, be and the 
same is hereby authorized and approved. 
 
Section 2.  The Mayor of the City of Urbana, Illinois, be and the same is 
hereby authorized to execute and deliver and the City Clerk of the City of 
Urbana, Illinois, be and the same is hereby authorized to attest to said 
execution of said Agreement as so authorized and approved for and on behalf 
of the City of Urbana, Illinois. 
 
Section 3.  This Ordinance shall not be construed to affect any suit or 
proceeding pending in any court, or any rights acquired, or a liability 
incurred, or any cause or causes of action acquired or existing prior to the 
effective date of this Ordinance; nor shall any right or remedy of any 
character be lost, impaired, or affected by this Ordinance.  
 
Section 4.  This Ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after its 
passage. 
 
This Ordinance is hereby passed by the affirmative vote, the “ayes” and “nays” 
being called, of a majority of the members of the Council of the City of 
Urbana, Illinois, at a meeting of said Council. 
 
PASSED BY THE CITY COUNCIL this ____ day of ___________, ________. 

  



 
AYES: 
 
NAYS: 
 
ABSENT: 
 
ABSTAINED: 
 
       ___________________________________ 
       Phyllis D. Clark, City Clerk 
 
APPROVED BY THE MAYOR this ____ day of ___________, ________. 
 
 
            
      ___________________________________ 
      Laurel Lunt Prussing, Mayor 
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